
Issue No. 376 12th October 2021 

Bulletin 

Tues 12 October 2021 

Dear Parents / Carers 
 
Attached to this bulletin you will find a joint letter to parents (dated yesterday) from the Secretaries of State 
for Education and for Health.  Your continuing support of twice weekly lateral flow testing for secondary age 
pupils is sought and information is provided about the Covid-19 vaccination programme for young people. 
 
Covid-19 levels at Woodford   
 
We continue to work hard in school to keep Covid-19 at bay and to follow the precautions set out in our 
September 2021 risk assessment. Covid Risk Assessment (September 2021).  Infections have been low but 
having now been notified of 5 cases in one cohort (Year 11) in the last ten days, we have today met a first 
outbreak threshold.  Our cautious approach on return to school in September means the intervention steps 
now required of us by Public Health are not dramatic.  Students and staff are already asked to wear masks in 
corridors and communal spaces – we will be reinforcing this message.  We will continue to ensure classrooms 
are well ventilated and that girls are outside at breaks and lunchtimes whenever this is possible.  There is 
already a requirement for the wearing of masks on school and public transport.  Students remain free to wear 
masks in lessons.  There is no cause for alarm but you are asked to reinforce the importance of the following 
with your child: 
 Wearing a face mask on public and school transport 
 Wearing a face mask in school in corridors and communal spaces 
 Observing careful hand hygiene 
 Continuing with twice weekly lateral flow testing and reporting results both to public health and by e-

mail  to WCHS.  covidresult@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk.     (Test kits are available via form tutors.) 
 Keeping a sensible distance for others 
 Staying at home if experiencing Covid-19 symptoms, or if required to quarantine (after travel), or to isolate 

(after close contact) 
 Making an informed decision about Covid-19 vaccination and/ or flu vaccination in due course (if eligible) 
 
Covid-19 Vaccinations at Woodford 
 
We have this week been notified that Covid-19 vaccinations will be available to students aged 12 – 15 at 
Woodford on Monday 15 November 2021.  We will provide you with further information (including the 
necessary consent forms) when we are in a position to do so.  In the meantime I would encourage you to be 
talking to your child about the vaccination in order that informed decisions can be taken. 
 
We are immensely grateful for the support we have had from parents and carers throughout the pandemic.  In 
partnership, we have been able to keep our school community safe and thus to focus on promoting the 
academic progress and the overall wellbeing of the students in our care.  With your help, we will continue to 
do so. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Ms Jo Pomeroy 
Headteacher 

https://www.woodford.redbridge.sch.uk/_site/data/files/school%20policies/2021-updates/21F1D2664A5A019BB4B1BDF5B442F81D.pdf
mailto:covidresult@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk


STUDENT DROP OFF AND PICK UP  
 
We were informed today of a very unpleasant incident where a parent had 
parked across the school drive to drop off their daughter. This blocked a member 
of staff entering the school in their vehicle. When they spoke to the parent they 
were abused and sworn at. This is completely unacceptable behaviour. 
 
Parents MUST NOT drop their children off or pick them up by pulling into the 
main entrance gate at the front of the school. This entrance is for staff and 
school visitors only and not a drop off zone. As well as being inconsiderate, stop-
ping in this area also causes a traffic hazard. 
 
Parents are also stopping on the yellow zig-zag markings and double yellow lines 
on Woodford Green High Road which causes traffic problems on this very busy 
main road.  
 
Parents MUST NOT wait, park or block access to and from neighbouring residen-
tial roads in particular Lodge Villas on the Woodford High Road.  
 
Additionally parents are parking on the double yellow lines on The Charter Road 
and have even been observed pulling entirely onto the pavement at the junction 
of this road and Chingford Lane.  
 
If you cannot safely drop or pick up your daughter on The Charter Road, parking 
is available at Sir James Hawkey Hall around the corner on The Terrace.  Alterna-
tively you can drop your daughter several hundred yards from the school and 
she can walk in the rest of the way herself. 



Availability of Home Test Kits  

The high transmissibility of the Delta virus variant means that, to limit numbers isolating, it is 

more important than ever to identify cases early, before the infected individual is in school 

potentially passing the virus on to others. 

  

We therefore seek your assistance and encourage all students to continue twice weekly testing 

during the remainder of this month. Students will have been issued with a new box of test kits 

for this purpose following round 2 of mass onsite testing. 

  

We would also ask that you continue to report your test results whether negative, positive or 

Void to both the NHS via the NHS website https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result 

  

In addition, please report the result to the school via our Microsoft form  Lateral Flow Test 

Home Reporting - STUDENTS (September 2021) 

 

Contacts who are not required to self-isolate from 16 August 

From 16 August, you will not be required to self-isolate if you are notified you have had close 
contact with someone with COVID-19 and any of the following apply: 

 you are fully vaccinated 

 you are below the age of 18 years 6 months 

 you have taken part in or are currently part of an approved COVID-19 vaccine trial 

 you are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons 

Fully vaccinated means that you have been vaccinated with an MHRA approved COVID-19 
vaccine in the UK, and at least 14 days have passed since you received the recommended doses 
of that vaccine. 

All other persons should isolate for the required number of days 

Should a member of your household test positive for COVID 19. You should take a PCR test even 
if you have no symptoms. Students should not attend school whilst they await the result of the 
PCR Test. If the results are negative, students can return to school but continue to take regular 
Lateral Flow Tests whilst members of their household with COID are isolating. If the PCR test 
result is positive, students should stay at home for the required isolation period. 

  

Sheila Fonseca 

School Business Manager  

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BjIMpZ53ZEe-5UhLJZJqNkA8tLIU0sNOqu7u-skwWklUNDlBUlpNWlVOOEE5TFZCTDk2VzdLTjVZNC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BjIMpZ53ZEe-5UhLJZJqNkA8tLIU0sNOqu7u-skwWklUNDlBUlpNWlVOOEE5TFZCTDk2VzdLTjVZNC4u


 

 

Woodford County High School has been selected by Morrisons to receive Its Good to Grow 
vouchers to help us get free gardening equipment for our school.  

We would like to ask as many parents as possible who shop at Morrisons to support this 
scheme if they can.  

Collecting tokens is easy: 

 Download the MyMorrisons app 

 Sign in/register to MyMorrisons and select Woodford County High School as the 
school you wish to collect for 

 Scan the app at the checkout or use it online when shopping 

 For every £10 they spend, you will receive a Grow Token to donate to Woodford 
County High School 

 At the end of the token collection period, Woodford County High School can exchange 
tokens for free gardening equipment such as mini greenhouses, wheelbarrows, plant 
pots, watering cans, trowels and spaces, seeds and much more.  

 

The last day to collect tokens via in store or online shopping is Sunday 31st October 2021. 
Thank you in advance for your support. 

Here is a link to a poster with more information and how to do the above – can this poster 
be added to the bulletin rather than a link? 

 

 https://d8x55pnulm6ez.cloudfront.net/Parents_Leaflet_V2_(Detailed).pdf 

 

If this doesn’t make sense, please let me know and I can help you.  

 

 

Natalie Diamond 

Headteacher’s PA (with responsibility for HR) 

https://d8x55pnulm6ez.cloudfront.net/Parents_Leaflet_V2_(Detailed).pdf


 

 

 

 

The School Recital Evening takes place on Thursday 21st October, featuring a 
number of solo and small ensemble performances from across the year 
groups. 

This will take place from 6.00pm until 8.00pm in 
the School Hall.  

Please do come along to hear and support the 
musical talent on offer.  

 

October Recital Evening 
Thursday 21st October at 6pm 

Redbridge Music Service (RMS) – Individual Music Lessons 

 

Can parents please remind their daughters to check their lesson timetables and to make sure 
they attend their lessons. All students have been given their timetables. They are also on display 
on the RMS noticeboard by the Main Hall, in the Jubilee Rooms and on the notice board by the 
music rooms. Should they have any problem locating these they can speak to Mr. Ehigie in the 
office or email music@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk 

 

Any students who wish to sign up for new music lessons need to contact RMS Directly, please be 
aware additional students will only be able to be added to lessons at the start of a term, 
therefore students now can request sign up for January lessons  

https://visionrcl.org.uk/music-service-sign-up/ 

 
Any queries about billing or requests to cancel lessons need to go to RMS direct  

https://visionrcl.org.uk/centre/redbridge-music-service/ 

 
Please be aware that timetables are not given out to parents.  

 
Thank you 

Ms. Wightman 

mailto:music@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk
https://visionrcl.org.uk/music-service-sign-up/
https://visionrcl.org.uk/centre/redbridge-music-service/


  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunchtime 

  

  

Junior Choir 

Conference 
Room 

13:50- 14:35 

  

  

  

Junior Band 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:50- 
14:40 

  

  

Jazz Band 

KHN 

(SF1) 

13:25-14:15 

  

GCSE/A-level 
support 

IBO 

(SF2) 

13:25- 14:05 

  

Senior Choir 

KHA 

(SF1) 

13:25- 14:05 

  

  

Theory 

IBO 

(SF2) 

13:30-14:20 

Orchestra 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:30-14:20 

After 
school 

  

  

String or-
chestra 

IBO 

(SF1) 

15:45-16:30 

  

Brass Ensem-
ble 

(SF2) 

15:45-16:15 

  

  

Chamber 
groups 

IBO 

(SF1) 

15:45-16:30 

      

These music sessions will be on weekly, girls should bring their own instrument and no registra-

tion is required for the sessions. 



There are still a few places 

available for after school activi-

ties, starting in November 

Arts & Crafts Year 7- 3 places 

Basic Cooking1 Year 7 -4 places 

Basic Cooking 2 Year 7&8 -3 places 

Intermediate cooking Year 8+-2 places 

Boxing All Years -2 places 

Advanced cooking Year 8+ -4 places 

 

Please book by the15 th October, to se-

cure your daughter’s place. 











Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

 

We have a large number of items in our lost property box. 

Could you please remind your daughter to check for any missing items. 

 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 











AUTUMN  2021     

Term Friday 3 September Friday  22 October 

Half-term Monday 25 October Friday 29 October 

Term Monday 1 November Friday 17 December 

Non Contact Day Friday 8 October  

SPRING 2022     

Term Tuesday 4 January 2022 Friday  11 February 2022 

Half-term Monday 14 February 2022 Friday 18 February 2022 

Term Monday 21 February 2022 Friday 1 April 2022 

Non Contact Day Tuesday 8 March 2022   

SUMMER 2022     

Term Tuesday 19 April 2022 Friday  27 May 2022 

Half-term Monday 30 May 2022 Friday 3 June 2022 

Term Monday 6 June 2022 Friday 22 July 2022 

Non Contact Day Wednesday 29 June 2022  

KEY DATES TO REMEMBER 

Monday 11 to Friday 15 October—House Charity Week (Newton) 
Tuesday 19 October—Sixth Form A Level Options Day 

Tuesday 19 October—Sixth Form Open Evening 
Thursday 21 October—Music Recital Evening 


